


















IMPORTANT  DATES
March 7th – NCMA Field Trip





March 8th – Early Release @ 1:15 pm


March 10th – Day Light Savings – Spring Forward


March 15th – Silent Auction & Spring Carnival

March 18th – Spring Picture Day




March 28th – Cultural Arts Program

March 29th – Teacher Workday





I had a wonderful birthday on Monday!  Thanks for the lovely cards, flowers, and gifts!  I sincerely appreciate your thoughtfulness, and you made me feel Super Special!

The students enjoyed “Science Fun for Everyone” on Monday with a focus on Weather!  Ask your child:  Which activity did you most enjoy and why?

We need glue sticks and white paper towels.  Thanks in advance to anyone who is willing to donate these items.
Please ask your child about the condition of their school supplies.  Students may need new crayons since we are more than half-way through the school year.

Thanks to all of our families that have contributed games for our Silent Auction Basket.  We have a wide variety of entertaining family games!
Please be reminded that when your child is absent, they should bring in a note on the day of their return that explains the absence.  Thanks in advance for your help with this.
Our field trip to the NCMA is on Thursday, March 7th.  If you are an approved volunteer and able to chaperone the trip, please let me know.  Chaperones should arrive by 10:15 a.m., and our program lasts until 11:30 a.m.  
Please consider volunteering as a “Mystery Reader”!  The students love having a surprise guest visit the class and read to them.  We still need readers for May 24th.  Please let me know or visit the Sign-Up Genius link below if you are interested.
https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/10c084aaeaf23a75-msavents1
From the PTA…..
· Pride Pack needs your plastic grocery bags (blue, white, and tan) in order to fill 300 bags per week. Collection bins are in the office and teachers' rooms. Thank you in advance! 
· Save the Date – The LES Silent Auction is scheduled to take place on Friday, March 15th.
Help At Home:  
Literacy: Reading fluency is the ability to read with speed, accuracy, and expression.  Readers who struggle with fluency may read word by word, trip over words, ignore punctuation, or read without expression. Improving fluency is important because better fluency leads to greater comprehension.  Please find 10 tips below for improving your child’s fluency.

1. Model fluent reading by reading aloud to your child while they following along in the book.

2. Have children listen to and follow along with audio recordings.  The LES website has several sites to visit in Student Links.

3. Practice reading sight words nightly.

4. Read and perform reader’s theater.
5. Participate in paired reading with your child ( you read a page, they read a page).
6. Echo Reading – model reading aloud and afterward have your child “echo” it.

7. Choral Reading – as you read aloud, have your child join in and read with you.

8. Repeated Reading – reread books multiple times.

9. Practice “scooping” phrases using punctuation clues for guidance.

10. Have your students do a lot of reading at a level they can read independently.  Your child should be bringing home books from their “book box” each night that are on their reading level.
Math:  Apply Math to Real World Problems
Whenever possible, try to connect problem solving practice with real-world problem solving.  Math can be very abstract.  After reading a story problem carefully, mathematicians should think about the problem and ask: “What do I know?” and “What do I want to know?” After organizing the numbers in a bar model and writing an equation that matches the action in the problem, students should make a plan for solving.  Finally, they should test their answer and ask themselves, “Does my answer make sense?” 
A few tidbits of information for you:

· Reading /Literacy – We started our new Reading Unit: Bigger Books Mean Amping Up Reading Power! This week we worked on making our reading more fluent.  Readers practiced rereading aloud and in their heads, scooping words into longer phrases, and noticing dialogue tags as they read.
· Writing – We started our new Writing Unit: Writing About Reading!  This opinion writing unit begins with students writing letters to share their opinions about characters and books they’ve read.
· Math – We solved start unknown subtraction story problems using WISE with a variety of strategies.  A strategies “cheat sheet” for parents is enclosed in your child’s Friday Folder.  Ask your child to teach you to solve the following problem using WISE:  There were some ducks swimming in the pond.  69 of them flew away.  Now there are 35 ducks left in the pond.  How many ducks were swimming in the pond to begin with?
· Social Studies/Science – Students are reading about famous African-Americans and learning about the different stages of the water cycle.
Our Specials for this week are: Library, Art, Health & Fitness, Field Trip, and Early Release
Email:  aavent@wcpss.net	                  School Office:  (919) 870-4200                    Mar. 1, 2019








